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JUSTIFICATION FOR PROJECT EXEMPTION: 
 
The Project is exempt from CEQA pursuant to Section 65457 of the Public Resources Code, and 
none of the events specified in Section 21166 of the Public Resources Code have occurred that 
would require an supplemental environmental impact report be prepared.  
 
The Project Site is located within the area governed by the Warner Center 2035 Specific Plan 
(WC2035 Plan), which became effective on December 25, 2013.  The WC2035 Plan replaced the 
prior 1993 Warner Center Specific Plan and established new districts, use and development 
standards, mobility requirements and urban design guidelines for Warner Center.  A Final 
Environmental Impact Report was prepared with respect to the WC2035 Plan (ENV-2008-3471-
EIR; SCH No. 1990011055), which was certified by the Los Angeles City Council on October 23, 
2013 (WC2035 Plan FEIR) (Council File No. 13-0197).  The Project is consistent with the WC2035 
Plan and is comprised of a new eight-story multi-family residential building, with a maximum of 
193 dwelling units, including 11 Work-Live units for a total of 161,549 square feet of residential 
floor area.  None of the events listed in Section 21166 of the Public Resources Code has occurred 
since the adoption of the WC2035 Plan EIR and therefore, no supplemental environmental impact 
report shall be required (i.e., No substantial changes to the project which will require major 
revisions to the WC2035 Plan EIR; no substantial changes in circumstances have occurred, which 
will require major revisions to the WC2035 Plan EIR; and no new information has become 
available, which was not known and could not have been known at the time the WC2035 Plan 
EIR was certified on October 23, 2013).   
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